
From: Catherine McNicoll <CatherineMcNicoll@scstatehouse.gov>
To: Danny Varat <DannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov>

Date: 10/3/2017 12:30:09 PM
Subject: FW: Thank You!

I see that you were already copied on this. Do we need to respond to this?

Best Regards,
Catherine McNicoll
Director of Legal & Legislative Affairs
Lieutenant Governor’s Office
CatherineMcNicoll@SCStatehouse.gov
803-734-5292 (phone)

-----Original Message-----
From: Gary and Michele Bunker [mailto:gmbunker@bellsouth.net] 
Sent: Monday, October 02, 2017 5:22 PM
To: Lt. Governor's Office <LtGov@scstatehouse.gov>
Cc: Danny Varat <DannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov>
Subject: Thank You!

Dear Lt. Gov. Bryant, Thank you so very much for the kind note you sent me in the mail a couple of days ago. I enjoyed our meeting 
last week in Aiken and appreciated the opportunity to discuss some local issues with you. I hope the rest of your day in Aiken was 
productive. Please accept my best wishes to you as you ramp up your campaign for governor!  
Sincerely, Gary Bunker
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